New UK President May Be Named Today

By PAUL DANIEL

A new president of the University of Kentucky may be named at a meeting of the Board of Trustees today.

Four men will be presented to the Board by a faculty-truste a committee as candidates for the committee as candidates for the Dousiness administration, has anounced.

Peterson, vice president of business administration, has anounced.

Peterson, secretary of the committee, has refused to comment on the Successful of Successful o

Institute and former dean of the UK Graduate School. Peterson said the story was based on "speculation."

The names of the four candidates were not disclosed but they may be made public after the meeting of the Board.

No statement has been made as to whether or not the Board of Trustees will name the new UK president at the meeting.

The meeting is scheduled to study the UK budget which was to transport of work effective Sept. 1 after his study the UK budget which was to transport of work effective Sept. 1 after his four ready for action at the last that part meeting and the screening committee was appointed.

were:
Robert P. Hobson, Louisville, chairman; Harper Gatton, Madisonville; Dr. Raiph Angelucel, Lexington; Prof. John Kuiper, head of the Philosophy Department; Dr. H. B. Price, professor of Agricultural Economics, and Prof. R. E. Shaver, head of the Department of Civil Engineering.
The Board of Trustees, or the Board's executive committee will meet again in July. Gov. A. B. Chandler can call a special meeting of the Board if necessary.

UK Business

Institute Set

For July 23

Plans have been completed and registrations are being taken for the University's fourth annual College Business Management Institute which will be held from July 23 to August 4, Frank D. Petreson, UK vice-president for business administration, announced. Believed to be unique in this country, the Institute offers a study course for college and university business managers and business office personnel. Last Summer 72 persons from 22 states enrolled for the course and about the same number are expected this year.

Enrollment Increased 15 Per Cent

Dr. Robert L. Mills reported the enrollment for the Summer session at 2,957, an increase of 15 per cent over last Summer's figure. One day remained for registration when the figures were tabulated. At the same point in the 1955 summer session, 2,567 had signed for classes. Of this Summer's total of 2,957, approximately 100 are taking work at the Northern Center at Covington. No classes are being conducted at the College of Pharmacy in Louisville this Summer.

Pharmacy in Louisville this Summer.

Dr. Mills said registration will total over 3,000 by the end of the Summer term. He explained that students will be able to enroll for work in special workshops, short courses, and seminars throughout the Summer session.

Mills said that the Foundation Program was designed to provide better opportunities for Kentucky children. The Foundation encourages teachers to come to school by providing pay increases based on the teacher's education.

A teacher with nine credit hours toward a Master's degree would have a higher income than one who had taken only the minimum number of hours needed for a teacher's certificate.

Shawnee Plans Due

Final plans and specifications for four apartment buildings in Shaw-nectown were to be delivered to University officials today, Frank D. Peterson, UK vice-president for business administration, an-

Construction of the four build-Construction of the four buildings is expected to get under way September 1. The 164 one, two, and three-bedroom apartments are expected to be ready for occupancy by September, 1957, Peterson said. They will be rented to married students and to low-salaried faculty members, he added. Peterson explained that the plans and specifications will be sent to the State Properties and Building Commission at Frankfort and bids are to be taken within the next two months.

The apartment buildings will be nanced through a Federal loan f \$1,806,000 which has been ap-

An open house will be held Sunday, June 24 in building E, Cooperstown, Frank D. Peterson, vice-president for business ad-ministration, has announced.

Building E is located on Wood-land and Clifton avenues.

proved by the Community Facilities Administration, according to Congressman John C. Watts.

Congressman John C. Watts.
The Cooperstown project is also
nearing completion, the UK vicepresident said. He said that three
of the seven apartment buildings
have been finished and students
will be moved into them July 1.
The other four will be ready by
September. The Cooperstown projects will afford 330 dwelling units.
Peterson said that all the Cooperstown proj-

Peterson said that all the Cooperstown apartments have been rented, and there is a backlog of applicants ready to sign up for the new Shawneetown apartments.

The Kentucky

Vol. XLVII

University of Kentucky, Lexington, Ky., Friday, June 22, 1956

UK Official Attends Conference

Dr. Leo M. Chamberlain, UK vice-president, was in Washington yesterday to attend a meeting of the President's Committee on Education Beyind High School.

Dr. Chamberlain attended the meeting as the representative of the Southern Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools.

Following the Washington meeting, he will attend the summer meeting of the Southern Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools in Asheville, N. C. The meeting will begin Saturday, June 23 and end Tuesday, June 26.

The UK vice-president is chairman of the Association's Commission on Colleges and Universities.

Study Grant Approved For Zoology

Dr. J. M. Carpenter, head of the Department of Zoology, announc-ed that the department has re-ceived a grant from the National Science Foundation to study "Seasonal Fluctuations in the Frequency of Dorsophila Species."

The Dorsophila species is a type of fruit fly commonly found near over-ripe fruit such as bananas, seaches, and cantaloupe, Dr. Car-penter said. He said the common

Swing Your Partners! A group of UK students are dancing one of the lively folk dances held weekly behind the Women's Gym. The dances are held at 7:30 p.m. each Thursday.

(Continued on Page 3)

Kampus Kalendar

Tuesday, June 26
YM-YWCA Forum: Religion and
the Public Schools, "Legal Prob-lems—Religion in Public Schools,"
Y Lounge, SUB, 7:00.
U.K. Band Concert, Amphithea-

Movie: "The Robe," Amphithea ter, 8:45.

Thursday, June 28
Outdoor Folk Dance, Women's
Gym, 7:30.

Student Union Tour of Bluegrass Farms (sign at information desk, SUB, by noon, June 28), meet at SUB, 12:45.

Group To Hear **UK Professors**

UK Professors

Prof. John E. Reeves and Dr. Gladys Kammerer will take part in a round-table program on "Who Chooses Delegates To The National Conventions?" Sunday, June 24.

The discussion will be sponsored by the Social Action Committee of the Lexington Unitarian Fellowship and Temple Adath Israel.

Others who will be on the program are attorney Scott Reed and Ernest Mercer. Mr. Mercer is the chief accountant of the Lexington Telephone Co. Prof. Reeves is chairman of the Fellowship, Mr. Mercer is the treasurer.

The group will consider who is chosen in all states, and by what method. They will pay particular attention to Kentucky politics.

The first step in a nomination starts with county meetings, which are open to all members of the party. At this meeting delegates to state and congressional districts are chosen; these, in turn, elect a national candidate.

ICA Offers Contract To University

A tentative contract to render technical advice and assistance to the University of Indonesia has been offered UK by the International Cooperative Administration in Washington, Dr. Elvis J. Stahr, University provost, said.

The Board of Trustees has approved the idea in principal, but the details of the contract cannot be released until it has been negotiated and approved by the University.

If accepted, the contract would be put into operation this September.

the same number are expected this year.

Dr. H. L. Donovan, UK president, said he hopes the University will "become a center of training" for personnel directors, counselors, registrars and for other jobs connected with careers in the college administrative fields.

Two years ago the University Aculty and the College of Education approved a program granting the graduate degree in higher education with a major in College business administration. At that time two \$1.200 graduate scholarships were established to assist persons taking the full-time work. A third \$1.200 scholarship will be added in 1956-57.

be put into operation this September.

The program involves sending experts in engineering and the physical sciences to Indonesia to help improve their teaching methods. Professors and graduate students also would come to UK from Indonesia for further training here.

UK Prof To Report On Mission

Dr. Amry Vandenbosch, head of the Department of Political Sci-nce, has just returned from a mis-ion in Asia, conducted under the uspices of the Brookhaven Insti-ute.

auspices of the Brookhaven Institute.

This group is interested in promoting the use of atomic energy for peaceful purposes.

Dr. Vandenbosch is to leave Monday for New York, where he will join in writing a report and recommendation. That report will go to the International Cooperation Administration, the Department of State, and the Atomic Energy Commission.

Dr. Vandenbosch said when the group meets he expects it to advise the immediate construction of a nuclear center, in the Philippines.

a nuclear center, in the Philippines.

At the present time, the group proposes location of the center next to the University of the Philippines. Estimated cost of the plant would be 20 to 30 million dollars. All the money is to come from President Eisenhower's Asian Development Fund.

The plant would be comparable to Oak Ridge, or Brookhaven, according to Dr. Vandenbosch.

John Hollister, head of the International Cooperation Administration, proposed the center, whilstration, proposed the center, which was offered by the U.S. government, at the 1955 meeting of the Colombo Plan countries in Singapore.

The Colombo Plan countries are a group composed of the United States, the United Kingdom, Aus-tralia, and New Zealand. They are banded together for the purpose of

Air Lab Gets New Grant

(Continued on Page 4)

The teaching staff for this year's

The teaching staff for this year's College Business Management Institute will include Dr. Lloyd Morey, president emeritus and former comptroller of the University of Illinois; George F. Baughman, business manager. New York University; W. Ellis Jones, business manager, University of Florida; President Kelly Thompson, Western Kentucky State College; Sam F. Brewster, director, Department

1956-57

Another major contract has been awarded to the Aeronautical Research Laboratory by the U.S. Air Force.

A \$17,829 grant will enable engineers at the laboratory to design and manufacture cargo parachute ground release devices for the Air Force. The grant was made by the Air Material Command. Wright Air Development Center, Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, Dayton, Ohio for a period of one year.

The announcement was made by Dr. Karl O. Lange, associate director of the Engineering Experiment Station, and Dr. Merl Baker, director of the Kentucky Research Foundation.

The grant will be administered by the Research Foundation in through the Department of Mechanical Engineering.

The UK engineers will work on devices which will release the parachute from the cargo upon contact with the ground. Automatic release prevents damage to the cargo which might result from dragging by a partially deflated parachute.

The new contract calls for the "design and construction of both mechanical and pyrotechnic devices," Dr. Lange reported. He said that a fuse-burning mechanism would control a "pyrotechnic" device.

UK Prof

Continued from Page 1)
mutual assistance in improving the living standards of Asia.

The U.S. government requested Brookhaven to furnish a team of specialists from various phases of American science to visit the Colombo Plan countries. They were to consult with the governments, scientists and universities concerning the establishment and operation of the nuclear center.

Dr. Vandenbosch attended the tour as a specialist in government and political affairs in Asia, and in thernational organization.

The United States government will elaborate its proposal to set up the nuclear research center at a meeting of the Colombo Plan countries. This is scheduled to take place in late October or early November of this year.

If the proposal is accepted by all countries, construction will begin at once. According to Dr. Vandenbosch, the building 'should be completed.

The University for \$50,000.

Strow Promoted

Strow Promoted

A U.K. engineering graduate Lucien C. Strow, has recently been advanced to plant engineer of the transport of the structure of the proposal is accepted by all countries, construction will begin at once. According to Dr. Vandenbosch, the building 'should be completed.

Penrod Receives **Honorary Degree**

An honorary science degree has been awarded to Prof. E. B. Pen-rod, head of the Department of Mechanical Engineering, by Hills-dale College, Mich.

The-U.K. professor received the degree at the school's 104th annual commencement.

Prof. Penrod was head of the Hillsdale College Department of Physics for 18 years, from 1924 to 1942.

FREE

Using

Pharmacy School

Construction of the new College of Pharmacy Building is progressing on schedule, Frank D. Peterson, business vice-president, said.
Peterson said that the building should be completed by March, 1987 and that it will be ready for use in September of that year. The structure is being erected on Washington Ave., directly behind the Funkhouser Building. The site was bought last November by the University for \$50,000.

The building will cost \$588,000.

The building will cost \$588,000.
The College of Pharmacy will be moved from Louisville as soon as the new building is completed.

A U.K. engineering graduate, Lucien C. Strow, has recently been advanced to plant engineer of the Libbey-Owens-Ford Company, Ot-tawa, Illinois.

A native of Benton, Ky., Mr Strow has three sons and a daugh-

Carr To Attend Latin Workshop

Dr. W. L. Carr, Department of Ancient Languages, will partici-pate in a workshop for Latin teachers to be held at the Univer-sity of Wisconsin this summer.

Welch To Go To Guatemala

A contract between the University of Kentucky and the International Cooperation Administration is being negotiated to send two men to Guatemala, Frank D. Peterson, business vice-president, has appropried has announced

has announced.
Peterson said Dean Frank J.
Welch, College of Agriculture, and
one other person will make an exploratory trip to the Central
American country between now and
Sant 30

American country between now and Sept. 30.

The Department of Agriculture in Guatamala City has requested a survey of the agricultural needs of the country.

It is possible that a contract for a year's service will be worked out between UK, Guatemala and ICA based on the findings of the survey, Peterson said.

About 1800 the stage wagon was used for fast transportation of bith passengers and mass.

The Kentucky Kernel

Entered at the Post Office at Lexington Kentucky, as second class matter unde the Act of March 3, 1879. Published weekly during school except holidays and exams.

Editor Paul Daniel
Managing Editor Graydon Hambrick
News Editor Frances Edney
Advertising Mgr. Frances Edney
Reporters: George Elien Asher,
Orcena Lyle, Charles W. Kurtz, Virginia
Syndagrass, Jim Miles, George Perry,
Walter Wyatt.

24 Hour Service

Mothproofing ALL YEAR ROUND

Mycel Controlled Dry Cleaning

ONE DAY LAUNDRY SERVICE

FOR PICKUP AND DELIVERY - 2-1340

921 South Lime 6th and North Lime

High & Lime 503 Euclid & Woodland

Kentucky Cleaners

DIAL 2-7127

Taylor Tire Co. VINE At SOUTHEASTERN

LEADER ROUTE

255 regular customers. $1\frac{1}{2}$ hours to deliver. Good section of town. \$130.00 monthly profit. Must be 15 years old. A real bar-See Carrier No. 13 at the Herald-Leader carrier ro around 2:30 p.m. or at 611 Price

Law Librarian Gets Promotion

Miss Dorothy Salmon, law librarian, has recently been promoted to the rank of associate professor by the Board of Trustees. She graduated from the University in 1933 with a degree in commerce and has been here since. She received her law degree in 1938.

A member of the Kentucky bar, Miss Salmon served as secretary of the UK College of Law from 1933 to 1945, when she became an instructor. In 1949, she attained the rank of assistant professor, a position she has held until her recent promotion

Recommendation for this type of promotion comes from the head of the department under which the person serves. It then goes to the dean of the college, to the president, and finally to the Board of Trustees.

In 1800 the capitol of the United States was moved to the District of Columbia, where the City of Washington was built on the banks of the Potomac River.

Tour Deadline

All persons intending to go of the tour of Bluegrass farms must sign the list at the Information Desk in the Student Union Building, by June 28. This is the only such trip that will be of-fered this summer.

The first degree ever conferred by the University of Kentucky was a Bachelor of Science to William B. Munson in June, 1869.

PINKSTON'S WATCH SHOP

Fine Watches Watch Repairing

ELGIN — BULOYA — GRUEN PARKER FOUNTAIN PENS Rolex Watches \$150.00 up Diamond Rings

130 N. LIMESTONE Next door to Chop Suey
PHONE 2-5767 LEXINGTON, KY



COLONEL of the WEEK



The Stirrup Cup is happy to announce Joan Winkler as its lonel of the Week.

Joan is NOT a journalism major. She is a junior, majoring in Physical Education. Last semester she had a 3.7 standing.

President of the W.A.A., she is a former vice-president and social chairman of that group. She is also Fire Marshal of Keeneland Hall, and a member of the basketball and hockey

The Stirrup Cup congratulates you, Joan, and invites you to enjoy two delicious meals.

NOW SERVING DAILY NOON AND EVENING MEALS

11:45 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

STIRRUP CUP RESTAURA

AIR CONDITIONED MAIN ST. AT ASHLAND

GOLF at its BEST!

KENTUCKY'S FINEST

MINIATURE GOLF

CARPETED GREENS — EVERY HOLE A CHALLENGE!

SPECIAL RATES TO CLUBS AND PARTIES

DRIVING RANGE

Beautiful Grass Fairways — Clubs Furnished — Golf Instructions

(BO-BO PELFREY, Pro)

Lexington Fairways

Nicholasville Road—One Quarter Mile South of U-Pass OPEN DAILY FROM 8 A.M.

Study Grant .

(Continued from Page 1)

(Continued from Page 1)

names given Dorsophila are sour gnat, vinegar fly, and fruit fly. He added the fruit fly is of no harm to humans, although it sometimes damages farm crops. Dr. Carpenter said the insect has been "quite valuable" in the study of heredity. The fly breeds on yeast growths, and the study will attempt to determine the relationship between the different types of fruit fly and seasonal yeast growths. Dr. Carpenter said the study will be of importance in determining general evolutionary processes.

Studies under the grant, valued at \$7,100, have begun, and they are to continue through June, 1988.

Assisting Dr. Carpenter in the studies this Summer are Joe Montgomery, E. P. Ward, Raiph Wills, and Marvin Burdine. Miss Connie Rogers is the laboratory assistant.

In 1865 Transylvania University

In 1865 Transylvania University united with Kentucky University and lost its separate identity.

RENT A CABIN! VALLEY VIEW

ON KY. RIVER-DRIVE OUT TATES CREEK PIKE

- JUKE BOX—DANCING COOKING FACILITIES SWIMMING & BOATING PICNICING

Call L. R. Pinkston
2-5767 or 5-1519
For Reservations

Music-Drama UK Band Combine To Give Opera

"The Telephone" and "The Medium" by Gian-Carlo Menotti will be given July 25-28 by the combined Opera Workshop of the Music Department and the Guignol Theater of the Drama Department.

ment.

Aimo Kiviniemi and James King are directing the music, and Mrs. Lolo Robinson is producing the operatic part of the program. Ernest Rhodes is the technical theater director.

"The Telephone," a one-act light opera, and "The Medium," a two-pera, and "The Medium," a two-sented in New York in 1937. "The Telephone" lasts 20 minutes and "The Medium" one hour.

UK Orchestra

Schedules 2 Concerts

Concerts will be given June 26 and July 10 in the Amphitheater by the University Summer Band under the direction of Professor J. W. Worrel of the Music Department.

Rehearsals for students interested in participating will be held on Wednesday nights from 7 to 10 p.m. in the air conditioned band room of the Fine Arts Building.

During the week of July 9-13, he band will be host to the annual summer Band Workshop sponored by the Music Department.

One of the main purposes of the Summer Band, because of the high school band directors, is to read through new music. However, both new and old music will be played

Dean To Meet Foreign Students

Dean L. J. Horlacher, College of Agriculture and Home Economics, will go to Washington, D.C. tomorrow to meet and bring to Kentucky a group of foreign students who will attend a special short course at the University.

The 27 men and women extension workers or professors from eight countries will be conducted to Lexington on Saturday, June 30, by Dean Horlacher.

This course, which runs from

This course, which runs from June 30 to September 28, features field experience in assigned coun-ties; class instruction; and a trip to Athens Georgia for special study.

ADAMS

It's Our Pleasure To Serve the Students

Next to Southern Station 683 S. BROADWAY



NOTED FOR FINER FOODS

USE THE PACER ROOM FOR YOUR **PARTIES**

> Reasonable Prices **PHONE 4-4373** For Reservations

Needs Members

The University summer orchestra, directed by Dr. Edwin E. Stein, meets on Tuesday night from 7 to 9 p.m. in the band room of the Fine Arts Building.

Students wno wish to play in the orchestra, for which no credit will be given, are asked to come to rehearsals. String players are particularly needed.

The orchestra will present a pro-

The orchestra will present a program later this semester.

CIRCLE BAR

"SMOKE" RICHARDSON'S ORCHESRTA Friday and Saturday Nights

PRIVATE DINING ROOM AVAILABLE

13 MHer Richmond Road Phone 3-2641 or 4-4684 For Seservations



CITY BUS

Playground of the Blue Grass

DANCE TO THE MUSIC OF



His Piano and His Orchestra

Saturday Night 8-12

CLUB HOUSE FOR RENT EVERY NIGHT EXCEPT SATURDAY



The Name That Means Quality and Service!

NOW OFFERING The "SHIRT PAX"

packs compactly in drawer or travel case, stays fresh and nea till you wear it.



You Can Count On LAVAL For

- Quality
 - Service
 - Convenience
- Complete Laundry Service • 7 Hour Service FREE MOTHPROOFING 7 CONVENIENT LOCATIONS

ONE DAY SERVICE

MONDAY THRU FRIDAY NO ADDED COST

DeBOOR

265 Euclid Ave. Next to Coliseum

15% Discount Cash & Carry

STARLITE

DRIVE_IN

2401 Nicholasville Road At Stone Road

Presents





SEA FOOD - SANDWICHES - FOUNTAIN SERVICE

STARLITE DELIGHT A MEAL EAT IT ON THE CURB OR IN THE DINING ROOM

DIAL 4-9421 OR 2-9351 FOR FAST CARRY OUT SERVICE

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Institute Set

(Continued from Page 1)
of Buildings and Grounds, Alabama Polytechnic Institute; Herbert H. Hays, manager, Berea College Store; and John W. Hargrave,
food service equipment consultant,
Montgomery, Ohio.
Members of the University of
Kentucky administrative and instructional staffs will round out
the list of teachers for the session.
Such subjects as college business

the list of teachers for the session. Such subjects as college business management, purchasing, operation and maintenance of the physical plant, current national problems in education, public relations, budget preparation and control, administrative organization, non-academic personnel administration, and institutional accounting and reporting will be studied in the first and second-year courses. The third-year course will be devoted to case studied and problems encountered by college business management personnel.



Fri-Sat, June 22-23

MR. ROBERTS James Cagney-Henry Fonda

TO HELL AND BACK - Col Audie Murphy-M. Thompson

Mon-Tue, June 24-25-26 ALEXANDER THE GREAT

Richard Burton-Frederic March

TIME TABLE -Felicia Fari

Wed-Thu, June 27-28 EAST OF EDEN - Color James Dean-Julia Harris

SECOND GREATEST SEX Jeanne Crain-Geo. Nader

Thailander Attends UK

By T. N. BOQUIREN

"American people are friendly," declares Thammanoon Kongsamudra, 23, of Bangkok, capital of Thailand. He is working for his bachelor's degree in business administration and plans to major in this field for his master's degree. "It is quite easy to land a job in Thailand with a knowledge of business," he states when asked why he is majoring in this field. He is auditing classes this Summer, preparatory to his registration in the Fall, to gain more proficiency in the use of English.

Kongsamudra first came to the University of Michigan Ann Arbor last Spring quarter.



has visited about fifteen states. He attended the English Language In-stitute offered to foreign students at the University of Michigan in

UK 'Gets In Swim'

More swimmers have flocked to the pool in the UK Coliseum this semester than in any previous Summer.

Recreational swimming is open to any student, faculty member or staff member, with the purchase of a \$4 swimming ticket.

a \$4 swimming ticket.

To obtain tickets, applicants should fill out a blank from the Infirmary, and deliver it, along with a report of a physical check-up, to the office in the Coliseum. The office is located on the east wing of the building. It is the first door to the right of the main entrance, and is open from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through Friday.

A swimming card entitles one to

A swimming card entitles one to the use of the pool, a locker, and the showers.

PERSONAL LOANS

Designed Especially for UK Faculty and Personne

PAYMASTER LOANS UP TO \$300

Shannon To Talk

Dr. Jasper B. Shannon, Political Science Department, will speak on "N at 1 on a 1 Nominating Conven-tions," before the Lexington Ex-change Club, on June 26. This or-ganization is similar to the Lion's Club or the Rotary Club.

James Gray has organized and supervises the present swimming program. It includes an advanced swimming and diving course for UK members, five children's classes, a beginner's course for adults and a junior life-saving course

The 75 x 45 foot pool has a graduated depth from 2 feet at the shallow end to 10 feet. A lifeguard is on duty at all times.

KENTUCKY TYPEWRITER SERVICE

Typewriters, Adding Machines

RENTAL SERVICE

PHONE 2-0207 387 ROSE ST.

Rupp Predicts Tough Season For Wildcats Next Year

The University's basketball five will face 26 of the nation's hardwood teams in what Athletic Director Bernie A. Shively classed as one of the most difficult as well as one of the most attractive lineups ever arranged for the blue-and-white men in the school's 52-year basketball history.

Coach Adolph Rupp, veteran tured last year. Both tilts are mentor of the Kentucky squad, listed the lineup as "a pretty stiff challenge for a club that will be at its lowest ebb in strength of the past 15 years."

chaileige for a tax at its lowest ebb in strength of the past 15 years."

Kentucky's team will start against seven of last year's top 20 cage powers. The agenda will include play in the Sugar Bowl Tournament at New Orleans and antempt to regain the UK Invitational championship.

Notre Dame, defending champion in the New Orleans tilt, and the University of Dayton, rated number three in the nation at the close of last season, will play in the Sugar Bowl, as will UK's constant threat in the classic, St. Louis University.

versity.

Dayton's Flyers also will meet
the Rupp-men in the UK Invitational to defend their title cap-

New competitors on the Wildcat schedule, exclusive of regular tournament foes, are Washington and Lee, Miami (Fla.), and Loyola (Chicago). Other top teams Kentucky will meet include Temple, Duke, and Georgia Tech.

UK's home-court opponents are: Washington & Lee, Miami (Fla.), St. Louis, Maryland, Georgia Tech, Loyola (Chicago), Georgia, Florida, Vanderbilt, Alabama, Auburn, and Tannescae

TYPEWRITERS

RENTED SOLD REPAIRED

Late Model

RENTAL MACHINES ALL MAKES

- Standard
- **Portable**
- Electric

LEXINGTON **BUSINESS MACHINES** COMPANY

145 S. LIMESTONE Phone 3-0280

FOR THE **FINEST** IN REFRESHMENT TRY



1 Block from University 820 S. Limestone St. High St. and Cochran 944 Winchester Rd.



SMALL ENOUGH TO KNOW YOU LARGE ENOUGH TO SERVE YOU

The Best Food In Town

BREAKFAST ALL DAY 75c PLATE LUNCHES DOUBLE DECKER SANDWICHES CHICKEN — STEAKS — CHOPS SEA FOOD **COLD BEVERAGES** OPEN TILL MID-NITE

919 S. LIME

LEXINGTON



NOBODY CAN **LAUNDER** SHIRT LIKE



- SWIMMING ACCESSORIES
- TOILETRIES—COSMETICS
- PRESCRIPTION SERVICE
- SCHOOL SUPPLIES
- TOBACCO-PIPES

